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Monday 1st May is a Bank Holiday, both schools will be CLOSED 
 
Fryern Funtasia 

On Monday 1st May Fryern Funtasia will be held on the recreation ground. At around 12 noon there will be 
the crowning of the May King & Queen, followed by some wonderful Maypole Dancing by Year 3 and a 
performance from our fantastic Junior School choir. Hopefully the weather will be kind and the event will 
be a huge success, just like previous years. We look forward to seeing you all there. If your child is 
performing in the choir or Maypole dancing, please arrive at the recreation ground shortly before 12 noon 
and meet by the main arena. 

 
Kings Coronation Celebrations 
Next week we will be celebrating the Kings coronation on Friday 5th May - children may wear red, white or 
blue (or all three). The kitchen has created a special coronation lunch for the children.  
Over the course of the week children will be taking part in coronation related activities. Weather 
permitting, we would like to invite parents to join us on the school field at 2.30 for a short celebration. 
Please can parents enter through the main school gates. After the celebrations you are welcome to sign 
your child out from their classroom. 
Children will be provided with a small cake to eat and you are welcome to join in and bring your own treat 
to share on the field. We will put out a few chairs but feel free to bring along picnic blankets and chairs of 
your own. Any children whose parents cannot attend will celebrate with their class teacher and can be 
collected from their class at the end of the day as normal. The side school gates will remain locked as usual 
until the end of the school day. 
Both Infant and Junior school children have made a portrait for the coronation. Parents are also invited to 
see the coronation art gallery which will be displayed in the Junior building at the end of the day. 

 
Year 6 updates 

• Children have been offered a SATs breakfast each morning before their test. Please complete the 
Google form which has been emailed to you. 

• Leaver’s hoodies need to be ordered by Sunday 7th May. 

 
Collecting your child during the school day  
If your child needs to attend an appointment during the school day, evidence of the appointment/s should 
be provided to the school office prior to the appointment. 
In order to minimise impact on your children’s learning, parents/carers should ensure that routine 
appointments, e.g. to see the dentist or doctor, are made during the school holidays or after school.   
Please allow enough time to arrive at the school office so that a member of staff can call for/collect your 
child from class and sign them out.  
Your child must be accompanied by an adult when being collected and returned back to school. 
 

Chandlers Ford Library’s 40th Birthday  
We are delighted to be joining the celebrations for the 40th birthday of the library in Chandlers Ford. 
As we have provided the Christmas banners for thirty-nine years, we have made some bunting in the same 
style to celebrate events, the services and our links with the library. If you are passing, please do go in and  
see our work. 
 

Lost Shoes 
A child in Year 1 has lost their school shoes whilst getting changed for football. They are plain black & from 
Clarks, please could you check that they haven’t been taken home by mistake. Thank you 



New school logo 
When our new logo is rolled out we will not be expecting anyone to purchase new uniform.  The new logo 
will be used for School Branding on letters etc and signs around the buildings. The old logo will be phased 
out over a number of years if necessary.  You can continue to use the current uniform for as long as 
needed. 
 

INFANT SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS  
                                                         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

READS  
   50:  
 100: Jihoon 
 150: Grace S, Grace B 
 200:   
 400:  
 500: Amelia, 
 525:  
 800:   
 850: 
 
 
 

WORKERS OF THE WEEK 
Bluebell   Bonnie & Haizea 
Primrose   Holly & Elsa 
Scarlett Pimpernel Jamie, Abigail, Emily & 

Harley 
Nightshade  Oliver, Gabrielle & Spencer  
Water Lily  Kenzzii, Fred & Bella-Mae 
Snapdragon  Eddy, Ella & Scott 
Honeysuckle  Jayden & Khushi 
Poppy  Ellie & Zahra  

Foxglove Poppy, Alexia, Libbi, Riley, 
Eliana, Thea, Lena & Isla 

Anenome Charlie, Eva & Lola 
 
                                         
 
                                                         D 

READS 

 75  : Evie, Jakub 
 100: Chloe 
 150:    
 225: Sophie, Jai  
 450: Jamie 
 525: Millie, Divesh, Morgan 
 600: Hayley  
 675: Joshua    
 800: 
 900:    
1125: Isla 
  

HEADTEACHER AWARDS 
Year R: Chloe, Orion, Lewis 
Year 1: Jihoon, Magnus, Phoebe, Marnie, Elizabeth 
Year 2: Annie, Willow, Isabella, Ethan, Jack, Rebecca, Giselle, Alan, Jessica, Dominic, 
Abbie 
 

WORKERS OF THE WEEK 
 
Daisy  Harley & Arlo  
Buttercup Louise & Ezra 
 
Cornflower Kukhanya, Salieu & Morgan 
Dandelion  Jaxson Nancy & Dave  
 
Candytuft  Eliott & Mya 
Lavender Toby & Harrison  
  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

Please note that some of these dates may change. Please check the most recent newsletter for up-to-date 
information.  
There will be more information sent home regarding the following dates 
 
May 
Monday 1st   Bank Holiday – Both Schools Closed 
Monday 1st   Fryern Funtasia at Fryern Recreation Ground 
Tuesday 2nd   Strike Action – School closed to Daisy & Buttercup classes  
Friday 5th   Coronation Celebrations – 2.30pm parents welcome 
Friday 5th    Coronation Change of Menu 
Sunday 7th   Deadline to order Year 6 leavers hoodies  
Monday 8th   Bank Holiday – Both Schools Closed 
Tues 9th – Fri 12th  Year 6 SATs Week/SATs breakfast 
Thursday 18th   Year 5 & 6 Disco – 4.30pm-6.30pm 
Monday 22nd   Junior Choir Concert 4.30pm-5.15pm (last choir of the term) 
Thursday 25th   Junior Enterprise Sale 
Thursday 25th   Year 1 Topic Exit for parents – 3.20pm details to follow 
Mon 29th -Fri 2nd  Half Term – Both Schools Closed 
 
June 
Monday 5th   INSET Day – Both Schools Closed 
Thursday 8th   Infant Disco 3.30pm-4.45pm 
Thursday 8th   Year 3 & 4 Disco 5.00pm-6.30pm 
Mon 12th – Fri 16th  Year 1 Phonic Screening Checks 
Friday 16th   Father’s Day Shop 
Mon 19th – Fri 23rd  Year 6 Little Canada Residential  
Wednesday 28th Transition Morning –Thornden & Toynbee   
Tuesday 27th   Sports Day – Weather permitting, parents welcome 
Thursday 29th   Year 1 trip to Hilliers Arboretum 
Thursday 29th   New Year 3 Parents Meeting – 5.30pm 
Thursday 29th   New Year R Parents Meeting – 6.00pm 
Friday 30th   Winchester Hat Parade for Carnival Club Members 
 
July 
Mon 3rd – Fri 7th  Year 5 Stubbington Residential 
Tuesday 4th July  Year 3 Big Draw  
Tuesday 11th   Year 6 Show p.m. 
Wednesday 12th  Year 6 Show p.m. 
Wednesday 12th  Year 2 Show a.m. & p.m.  
Friday 14th   Transition Morning – Year R to Year 5 
Friday 14th   Year 2 Leavers Party 1-2pm  
Monday 17th   Year 6 Leavers Party 6pm  
Friday 21st   Year 6 Leavers Assembly a.m. parents welcome 
Friday 21st   Picnic on the field 12noon parents welcome weather permitting 
Friday 21st   School finishes at 1pm 
 

HEADTEACHER AWARDS 
Year 3: Austin 
Year 4: 
Year 5: Jayden, Riya, William F, Maggie, Scott, Evie, Kyla, William S, Layla, Kenzzii, 
Oliver, Ellie, Mason, Eli, Theo, Orla, Michal, Riley & Alice 
Year 6: Michael, Aubree, Poppy, Erin, Fin, Lily, Poppy, Louis 
    


